31 May 2016

Austrian Submission to SCBD Notification 2015-138 on Risk Assessment and Risk Management
The EU and its Member States are of the opinion that the updating of the current Guidance on Risk Assessment (the Roadmap) should take priority over the development of further guidance. When selecting topics for possible further guidance, we consider it important to assess their practical relevance to the objective of Cartagena Protocol. In this context, we note the recommendation of the AHTEG on risk assessment and risk management to develop outlines for further Guidance.
With respect to paragraph a) Austria would like to submit the following needs and priorities with respect to further Guidance on specific topics of risk assessment of LMOs (in addition to the topics covered in the draft Guidance):
· LM fish

· LM algae

· LMOs developed through synthetic biology techniques

· LMOs involving the technique paratransgenesis

With respect to paragraph b) we expect that the European Commission will provide information on existing Guidance at the EU level (EC, EFSA etc.) which is the relevant Guidance material for Austria as well.
